
Draft—Feb 2, 2022 

Final— Feb 17, 2022 

Coastal Quilters Guild General Meeting 
Minutes 

December 19, 2021 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Bee Saunders at 7:01 pm. 

1. Updates and Announcements – Bee Saunders 

• Thank you to all Board and Committee members, and others, who have done so much 

work, often behind-the-scenes and largely unnoticed, to help our Guild this year! I truly 

appreciate you all! 

•  Need to form a Nominating Committee to start working on filling vacancies which will 

arise in the summer. This Committee will be headed by Joel Blumenthal, please contact her if 

you’re interested in participating. 

• Fun holiday gathering at St. Andrew’s this afternoon. About 40 members joined for 

outdoor music and refreshments 

 
2. Committee Reports 

o Program, Workshops, Coffee Breaks – Susan Katz, Carole Kennedy, Diane Hamilton 
▪ January speaker will be Carl Hentsch with a trunk show presentation titled ‘My 

Life in Quilts’. His workshop on New York Beauty blocks will be over Zoom on 

Saturday January 15, 2022. Sign up for the workshop on the Guild website.  

o Block of the Month - Kika Hutchings 
▪ Received 14 December blocks, winner is Margaret Kocimski 
▪ January block of the month is ‘Birthday Cake’, submit blocks by January 9 

o Community Projects – Pam Holst 
o Quilt Show 2022 – Nancy Butterfield 

3. Program  

• Mug Rug Swap Reveal hosted by Sue Orfila 

• Show & Tell hosted by Mary Wenzel 

• Holiday Quilt show hosted by Ranell Hansen 

• Drawing for Holiday Raffle Quilt hosted by Ranell Hansen, winner is Elizabeth Hensgen. 
445 tickets were sold, giving an income of $2,400 (including $175 of donations) 

4. Reminders and Adjournment – Bee Saunders 

• No Board meeting this month 

• Thursday January 13th at 6pm, General meeting, speaker Carl Hentsch 

• Saturday January 15th (9am): Carl Hentsch workshop “Crazy Tula” 

• Thursday January 20 (7pm): Board meeting 

• Friday January 28 (1pm): Coffee Break - Ranell et al: fashion show of the ‘Scout tee’ 

pattern 

• ‘Trees’ exhibit at the Wildling Museum until Jan 16. 



• Newsletter articles due by Sunday December 19, but earlier is always appreciated! 

• Remember the new email address for newsletter articles: 
newsletter@coastalquilters.org 

Meeting adjourned at 8:45pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Susanne Kyre 

Recording Secretary 
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